Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked for:
Under the Freedom of Information Act, please could you provide me with information about the amount of money the council has collected in unreturned change or money recorded as over-vend from car parking meters/machines in 2010/11, 2011/12, 2012/13, 2013/14, 2014/15 and 2015/16.
All of the pay and display machines in the city were replaced and upgraded in 2015 allowing all new machines to provide management information on overspends.

	Year
	Amount of  overspend
	Number of machines

	01/04/10 – 31/03/11
	£617.25
	15

	01/04/11 – 31/03/12
	£2,117.85                 
	31

	01/03/12 – 31/03/13
	£1,575.60                
	31

	01/03/13 – 31/03/14
	£6,124.80                
	36

	01/03/14 – 31/03/15
	£12,297.15              
	226

	01/04/15 – 31/03/16
	£ 43,328.80             
	263


Please note that the charging tariffs were amended in November 2014 such that charges are now round pounds ie £1, £2, £3 etc. This was introduced in part to minimise overpayments. 

Could you also provide me with the the total number of car parking meters/machines the council was responsible and the number equipped to take non-cash forms of payment (e.g. card or mobile app) in each of those years (2010/11, 2011/12, 2012/13, 2013/14, 2014/15 and 2015/16). For example, with the second part if a council car park has three payment machines but drivers can pay through an app for the car park as a whole, that would be three payment machines with non-cash forms of payment.

None, the Council’s pay and display machines accept cash only.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall, 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

